REPORT OF SHADOW COUNCILLOR, Wendy Meaden to PARISH COUNCIL – April 2019
Well this is the first and last. Nothing much has been happening, but that is a good thing as it shows the change from the old to the interim before the new has been seamless. There is no Council meeting planned in April for the Shadow Council unless something Extraordinary comes up.
The farewell Church Service for Purbeck District Council at the Priory Church of Lady St. Mary in Wareham on 29th March was well attended and the hymns were sung with great gusto, almost raising the roof. I lost my voice for 2 days as a result. It was not a long service but was meaningful I felt.
Last Monday I visited Castle Farm Care home for my usual Teapot Monday craft session, but fortunately there has been some new residents who want conversation and I don’t think I disappointed. I am much better with conversation than craft. 
Each Shadow Councillor gets a Daily Digest from the Shadow Council Communications Team, some of which is local and some national. Just to give you a flavour it has contained such items as only 15% of new national education authority schools are being fitted with sprinklers. Shocking.!! Dorset Council has introduced a digital system of advertising vacancies in care homes which is proving faster and more convenient so being more efficient and cutting down on bed blocking already. Good news! Finally 8 parish councils in Dorset will cease to operate after 2nd May through not having met the criteria for being elected. Adverts can be placed after 2nd May for candidates again and if the criteria is then met, elections could take place in June. 
The fence problem I had been involved in has been taken out of my hands due to the residents complaining about the lack of action on the part of the Housing Association so I am no longer part of this. I think I became a victim of “friendly fire” there. 
Anyway that completes my Report, but as usual I am happy to answer any questions you may have or take comments.
REPORT OF SHADOW COUNCILLOR, Peter Webb to PARISH COUNCIL – April 2019

I can add no more to Wendy’s report. In signing off as District Councillors I hope that our successors in Dorset Council ensure that the interests of Lytchett Matravers are well represented and defended.

